
Summary Report of Public Notification 

Project name Storage Licence – Long Reef Surf Life Saving Club 

Your Say 
notification period 

Friday 16 December 2022 to Sunday 5 February 2023 

Background Long Reef Surf Life Saving Club (the club) has recently 
undergone a redevelopment. The upgraded club includes a 
22sqm purpose-built storage area known as 'storage locker A' 
adjacent to the club with beach access. 

Council ran an open process for the use of a storage locker 
via Tenderlink (further details are available here). 

Following the process, Council awarded two separate 5 year 
licenses to Reef Riders Malibu Club Incorporated and Surfing 
NSW, both not-for-profit organisations, to share the storage 
locker. Agreements have since been entered into 
commencing 1 July 2023. 

Council is the owner of land and buildings at Long Reef Surf 
Life Saving Club and the public notice is in accordance with 
Section 47 of the Local Government Act 1993. 

Total number of 
submissions 

Three (3) 

Summary of 
findings 

All submissions received were in support of the proposed 
storage licence. 

Two of the submissions expressed their interest in the 
storage area. Council contacted these organisations directly 
during the public notification process to provide further details 
on how to apply for the tender at that time. 

No objections to the proposal were raised, as such Council 
proceeded with the tender process, awarding two separate 5 
year licences. 

Approach This public notice was implemented and reported in 
accordance with Section 47 of the Local Government Act 
1993. 

Notification was provided through: 

• resident letters

• signage







 

 

Community and Stakeholder Engagement Report 
Storage Licence – Long Reef Surf Life Saving Club 

Page 4 of 4 

 

Beaches Council or indicate a commitment to a particular 
course of action. 

 

 




